
Hello Mr. Zepp, my name is Ceylon Mitchell. I am a retired veteran of the United States Air 

Force and with my family we have lived in Anchorage since September 1992. I am calling in as a 

proud Alaskan because my Father was one of the 4,000 Patriot Black Soldiers that helped build 

the Alaska Highway. My Father was Tec 5 James A. Mitchell. He was from Suffolk, Virginia and 

arrived and worked on the Canadian sector of the Highway in 1942. He was assigned to the 93rd 

General Services Reg. which worked from the Canadian sector going North to the Regiments 

that connected the Alaska Sector. After the 93rd completed their work on the Highway they 

were assigned to the Aleutian Islands to help remove the Japanese that had taken over part of 

the islands.  

I am proud of SB 46 because it is one way that the Soldiers may be honored for their work that 

they performed in the War affords. There is very little written in the history books about their 

work in Alaska because the military was segregated, they were not allowed in the villages and 

they were not wanted here, but their labor was needed. Because of their work they are apart 

America History, Black History and Alaska History. The building of the Highway was not only a 

major contribution to the war affords, but also a major factor in the defense of Alaska and its 

future. This is a new day and there is enough positive history of Alaska to share. Just think if it 

were not for the Highway we all maybe speaking Japanese at this time. Have a good day and 

God Bless your work.  

 

 


